
  Office of the Chief Clinical Officer 
Dr Steevens’ Hospital|Steevens’ Lane|Dublin 8|D08 W2A8 

email: cco@hse.ie 
 

Oifig an Phríomhoifigigh Cliniciúil 
Ospidéal Dr Steevens|Lána Steevens|Baile Átha Cliath 8|D08 W2A8 

 

1 
 

BY EMAIL ONLY  
 
 
 
Deputy Michael Creed 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
Email:  
 
24/03/2021 
 
PQ 13675-21 To ask the Minister for Health the number of frontline healthcare workers who have 
declined vaccination for medical reasons. 
 
Dear Deputy Creed 
 
Thank you for your representation. The roll out of the COVID vaccine programme is in line with the 
National Immunisation Advisory Committee (NIAC) plan. The HSE is encouraging employees in the 
first instance, to comply with HSE objectives in terms of undergoing vaccination (similar to the 
approach adopted for flu vaccinations).  The vaccine programme is not mandatory for healthcare 
workers and healthcare workers register via the portal. Data is therefore not available for medical 
professionals who have declined the vaccine.  
 
I hope that this provides you with assistance, 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
________________________ 
Sharon Hayden 
General Manager 
Office of the CCO 
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